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Welcome and Introductions

Manny Guantez welcomed everyone.  The meeting was called to order.  Dona advised that the November 2009 minutes needed to be approved because at the December meeting there was not a quorum.  The December minutes were also approved.
Raquel advised how grateful she was to have such a fine staff and she commended the members of the PAC. 

DAS Report and Discussion

Raquel asked the members to have a discussion about where they see addiction services in the future.  There was much discussion about priorities in the field. She talked about the current budget crisis.  There was discussion about Mental Health (MH) and Substance Abuse (SA) merging and some of the issues pertaining to that type of merge.  Sue Neshin questioned why MH and SA are different.  There was talk about the systems duplicating so much of the paper work (i.e. USTF and NJSAMS) which makes it difficult for standards and especially an electronic health record.

Raquel gave information pertaining to potential new regulations for the Department of Corrections halfway back programs.  There is talk of them becoming licensed and they were looking at licensing them similar to IOP licensing.

DAS is resubmitting the Offender Re-entry Program grant due February 2, 2010, a Peer-to-Peer recovery center grant due February 16, 2010, and an Access to Recovery Grant due March 10, 2010.

Raquel discussed some of the topics that will be discussed at the next quarterly DAS meeting, Thursday February 25, 2010, including HIPAA 2010, DHS information technology, and a presentation on the CSAT Business Practice Conference.  

In addition, Raquel advised that DAS is planning to submit a Federal grant – Access to Recovery (ATR) that is due March 10, 2010.  It will be a voucher program similar to NJAI, which was an ATR grant project.

Raquel advised the group that some of the ideas that came from DAS are as follows:

· Providing Recovery Case Managers, not targeted case managers

· Paying private physicians to do Medication Assisted Therapy with the recommendation that they require counseling, not just medication.

· Offering a Recovery call line, similar to “here to help” (Suboxone)

· Intakes at FQHC 

· Co-locate recovery case managers in a PCP office and/or FQHC

· Pay for Housing (see page 69 of actual ATR grant)

There was much discussion and Vicki advised that the above were only ideas and they would welcome additional feedback. Vicki asked that members email any other ideas and feedback.  In addition, a meeting or conference call will be scheduled for feedback.
Raquel advised that the next PAC meeting will not be on Friday; but on Thursday February 18, 2010 at 10 a.m. at the Division of Addiction Services.  


